
 

  

 

Temporary closures: Concord Thornhill Regional Park, primary off-leash dog area   
  
Effective October 2024 
  
The City of Vaughan has finished phase one construction of the primary off-leash area at Concord 
Thornhill Regional Park (299 Racco Parkway). Phase two construction is scheduled to begin in 
early October and will include paving and electrical work to improve accessibility and lighting.  
  
Construction will take place in stages and is expected to last approximately two weeks. Visitors 
should expect closures in the park as the work is completed. 
 
During this time, a temporary-shared use (combined large and small dog area) will be available. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To safely complete the work, fencing and signage will be in place to advise park users of 
closed areas. We kindly ask residents to respect safety fencing barriers and adhere to all posted 
signage. 
 
For the most current information, please visit the project updates webpage, or contact Mandy 
Wellsman, Project Manager: mandy.wellsman@vaughan.ca. 
 
Additional questions can be directed to Service Vaughan at 905-832-2281, or 
service@vaughan.ca. For after-hours inquiries call, 905-832-2281 and press 0. 
 
 

https://www.vaughan.ca/about-city-vaughan/projects-and-initiatives/community-projects/local-leash-dog-area-strategy/local-leash-dog-area-strategy-project-updates
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